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April 03, 2012 
         Reply in Reference To: USCG120309A 
 
Lt. Commander Aaron C. Lubrano 
U.S. Coast Guard 
Sector San Francisco 
1 Yerba Buena Island 
San Francisco, CA 94130-5000 
 
Re: Section 106 Consultation for America’s Cup 34 Safety and Regulation Permits, San 
Francisco, CA 
 
Dear Lt. Commander Lubrano: 
 
Thank you for initiating consultation regarding the United States Coast Guard’s (USCG) efforts 
to comply with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act of 1966 (16 U.S.C. 470f), 
as amended, and its implementing regulation found at 36 CFR Part 800. 
 
In preparation for America’s Cup 34, the USCG is proposing to issue a Marine Event Permit, 
establish special local regulations to insure public and vessel safety, perform enforcement 
actions on foreign flag vessels, and establish safety zones as required. 
 

1) I concur that the APE has been properly determined and documented pursuant 
to 36 CFR Parts 800.4 (a)(1) and 800.16(d). 
 

1) It is my understanding that USCG actions for America’s Cup 34 will be limited to 
permitting, safety zone establishment and regulation enforcement and that no 
construction is associated with proposed activities 
 

2) It is my understanding that the National Park Service will be conducting separate 
consultation with my office regarding their stewardship of historic properties located 
within the race and spectator areas.  
 

3) The USCG is requesting my concurrence with their determination of no historic 
properties affected. After reviewing your letter and the accompanying maps, I concur 
with this finding pursuant to 36 CFR Part 800.4 (d)(1) and that the documentation 
supporting this finding had been provided pursuant to 36 CFR Part 800.11(d).  
 

4) Please be advised that under certain circumstances, such as an unanticipated 
discovery or a change in project description, you may have future responsibilities for this 
undertaking under 36 CFR Part 800. 
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Thank you for seeking my comments and considering historic properties as part of your project 
planning. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Ed Carroll of my staff at (916) 
445-7006 or at email at ecarroll@parks.ca.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Milford Wayne Donaldson, FAIA 
State Historic Preservation Officer 
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